ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Monton House Hotel

116 Monton Road

Monton

Eccles

24th April, 2006

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
9.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
John Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors Broughton, Jolley and Pooley




J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists and Access




B. Holmes - Eccles Mother’s Union




B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association




J. Snelson - Eccles Festival Committee




J. Evans - Salford Pensioners Association




T. Mumford - Craunton House Association of Tenants (CHAT)


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:




I. Pickworth - Member of the Public




C. Whitewoot - Monton Village Community Association




A. Cranna - The Advertiser




H. Sheldon - Newlands Residents’ Association


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




M. Reeves - Eccles Area Co-ordinator




J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager




M. Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate




J. Matthews - Eccles Neighbourhood Team




C. Kelsall - Salford Youth Service




D. Brierley - Greater Manchester Probation Service




C. Earle - Community Justice Salford




J. Tierney 
} Bolton, Salford and Trafford Mental Health Trust




D. Entwistle
}




J. Gorse - Greater Manchester Police




K. Lucy - Salford PCT

77.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Eddie Sheehy, Leslie Stone (Grange Road Residents’ Association), Kate Salesse (Clarendon Community Association), Maxine Coyle, Paul Ashton (Monton Village Community Association), Edna Hunt (Brookhouse Residents’ Association), Gilbert Hearn (Park Residents’ Association), Joyce Phillips (Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club), Anne Faulkner (Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association), John Fothergill, Harry Williams, Mark Charnley, Elizabeth Charnley and Amy Morris (Eccles Neighbourhood Team).

78.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 24th January, 2006, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

79.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE
The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services reported that the Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association had indicated that they wished to nominate Anne Faulkner as their representative on the Committee, in place of John Rickman.


RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to Anne Faulkner being the nominated representative on the Committee for the Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association.

80.
POLICING ISSUES


Inspector Jill Gorse attended the meeting to brief the meeting on key policing issues.

It was reported that since March, 2006, there had been a considerable increase in domestic burglaries in the Peel Green and Patricroft areas, which in turn seemed to be targeted against the elderly members of the community.  Inspector Jill Gorse reported that an operation had been mounted to reduce the number of incidents, which appeared to have been successful, and it was thought that the chief culprit of the crimes had now been apprehended.

Another area of concern was car crime in Monton, which has seen an increase in the theft of satellite navigation and cd players.  Inspector Jill Gorse said that, again an operation had been put into place to reduce this area of criminal activity.

The Committee were advised that since Christmas 2005 there had been significant reduction in the number of offences, and anti-social behaviour, caused at licensed premises.  The Committee were also advised that the police had been undertaking extra patrols of licensed premises on Fridays and Saturday nights.

Inspector Jill Gorse reported that a Section 30 dispersal order would come into effect on 5th May, 2006, and it was hoped that it would be another useful tool in tackling anti-social behaviour.  

Terry Mumford made reference to the Identislot system, aimed at reducing people entering homes by posing as officials.  It was indicated that the scheme was operated by the Salford Burglary Reduction Initiative, and was available free of charge, to all persons over 60 years of age.

John Matthews reported that it had been suggested that there would be more benefit if in future, Inspector Jill Gorse attended the Committee’s Safety Task Group, rather than the Committee itself.  He said that Members would still be provided with feedback, but this would take the form of a written report rather than a verbal update by Jill herself, as at present.  Councillor Alan Broughton and Barbara Holmes both expressed reservations with regard to the proposal, and said they felt it was beneficial for Inspector Gorse to attend meetings of the Community Committee, as there was a wider cross section of the community present, than at meetings of the Task Group.  Mark Reeves gave reassurances that the Community Committee would continue to be fully appraised of police activity in the Eccles Community Committee area, as well as the wider activities of the Community Safety Task Group.  Inspector Jill Gorse added that she would be willing to send a representative to future meetings of the Community Committee, and furthermore if it was felt that the new system of reporting was not working, then the old one could be reintroduced.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information provided by Inspector Jill Gorse be noted.



(2) THAT in future Inspector Jill Gorse attend the Community Safety Task Group, rather than this Committee, though regular feedback still be provided for Members in the form of a written report.

81.
MAKING IT BETTER MAKING IT REAL - CONSULTATION
The Committee received a presentation from Kate Lucy of Salford PCT with regard to the Greater Manchester Strategic Health Authority (GMSHA) consultation on its proposals for streamlining hospital services for mothers, babies and young children.  It was indicated that the GMSHA had highlighted five potential options, one of which would see the closure of Hope Hospital’s Maternity Neo-Natal and Paediatric Services.  

A number of Members present expressed concern to the proposals to close any services at Hope Hospital, and said they had already given their support to option C, within the consultation document, which would see their retention.  It was suggested that it would be beneficial if a collective response was made by the Community Committee, which also gave support to option C.  

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Kate Lucy be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation.



(2) THAT the Eccles Community Committee make a formal response to the Making It Better Making It Real consultation document, in which they give their support to the option C proposal.

82.
MENTAL HEALTH IN SALFORD
The Committee received a presentation from David Entwistle, providing an overview of mental health and the services available to treat it, which focused on the following key issues:-

· Patient and public involvement.

· Incidences of mental health.

· Historical context from which present mental health services in Salford have evolved.

· Services provide.

· Importance of patient user carer and the public involvement.

· Reducing the stigma of mental health, and improving attitudes towards it.


RESOLVED:
THAT David Entwistle be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which wee noted.

83.
UNPAID WORK IN SALFORD
The Committee received a presentation from Derek Brierley of the Greater Manchester Probation Service with regard to the work of the Salford Unpaid Work Unit.  Members were informed that essentially unpaid work was that which was formerly known as community service, and was carried out by offenders as part of their sentence.  The Committee were provided with examples of the type of work undertaken, and the persons involved, and the invitation was extended for Members to see some of the schemes in action.  

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Derek Brierley be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation the contents of which were noted.



(2)  THAT any Members of the Committee wishing to view the work of the Unpaid Work Unit in action forward their names to Caroline Earle at Community Justice in Salford so that suitable arrangements can be made.

84.
COMMUNITY JUSTICE SALFORD
The Committee received a presentation of Caroline Earle with regard to the Community Justice Salford Initiative, which provided a summary of recent cases considered.  In addition an invitation was extended to the Committee for them to attend actual sessions of the court.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted and that any Members wishing to attend sessions of the Community Justice Salford Court do so by contacting Caroline Earle in the first instance, so that suitable arrangements could be made.

85.
PROPOSED B.B.C. RELOCATION TO SALFORD QUAYS
Submitted a report which provided an overview of the proposed relocation of certain B.B.C. activities to the Greater Manchester area.  The report indicated that two sites, the first in Manchester City Centre, and the second at Salford Quays, had been identified, and consideration was now being given to both, with it anticipated that the preferred location would be announced in June, 2006.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted and that general support be given to the proposal for the B.B.C. services to be located to the Salford Quays’ site.

86.
ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET SUB-GROUP
The Committee received details of the current position statement 2005/06, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition the details were submitted of the meeting of the Budget Group held on 17th March, 2005, which recommended the action indicated with regard to the following applications for grant for the devolved funding allocated to the Community Committee:-

	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation

	(i)
Helping Hands
	Towards rent
	£650 (similar application made to each of the wards in which the service is operational)
	£650 approved

	(ii)
Little Learners
	Towards purchase of art and craft materials and software
	£1,923
	£1,923 approved

	(iii)
St. Michael’s Morris Dancing Group
	Towards room hire, costume and equipment costs
	£5,005
	£1,500

	(iv)
St. Michael’s Morris Dancing Group
	Towards room hire
	£600
	£300 approved

	(v)
Bright Road Youth and Community Centre
	Towards start-up fund and fence and security gate at premises
	£4,347.50
	£500 approved with the recommendation that similar applications to this be submitted to the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Committee

	(vi)
Salford Ranger Team
	Citywide application for contribution to events day
	Unspecified
	Refused

	(vii)
Monton Amateurs FC
	Towards purchase of mini soccer pitches
	£2,500

(£1,250 requested from Eccles) 
	Defer pending outcome of bid for funding to the Football Foundation



	(viii)
Salford Community Leisure
	Towards running costs of sports activities
	£13,197.40
	£13,197.40 approved

	(ix)
Life Long Learning
	Contribution towards costs of organising Adult Learners Week
	£500

(Similar contribution sought from each of the Community Committees within the City)
	Refused

	(x)
Eccles Over 60s (Tuesday) Club
	For general running costs and club activities
	£55
	£55 approved

	(xi)
Eccles Neighbourhood Team
	Contribution towards feasibility study
	£1,750
	Deferred pending further information being received from Worsley/Boothstown Community Committee

	(xii)
Rotary Club of Eccles
	Hire of marquee
	£599
	£442 approved

	(xiii)
First Steps Mother and Toddler Group
	Towards purchase of new toys
	£500
	£500 approved

	(xiv)
Cornerstone Charity
	Towards installation of fencing
	£1,219
	£610 approved

	(xv)
The Art Factory
	Towards lease and legal costs, refurbishment of premises, together with advertising and equipment costs
	£4,000
	Refused

	(xvi)
Tindall Street Allotment Group
	Towards provision of a security unit at the group’s premises
	£2,000
	£2,000 approved



	(xvii)
Drop In at Rainbow Community Centre
	Towards rent, fuel and telephone costs
	£2,450
	Refused

	(xviii)
Royal British Legion (Women’s Section)
	Towards room hire at St. Andrew’s Church
	£230
	£230 approved



	(xix)
Community Health and Social Care
	Hire of premises
	£2,000
	£2,000 approved

	(xx)
Community Health and Social Care
	Towards management, staffing and equipment costs for organising summer play schemes
	£10,000
	£10,000 approved

	(xxi)
Community Health and Social Care (The BME Diversity Forum)
	Towards hire of facilities, interpreters and refreshments
	£2,000
	£2,000 approved

	(xxii)
Community Health and Social Care
	Towards rental of a portakabin
	£2,444
	Deferred pending the submission of further information


(With regard to the application submitted by Helping Hands, detailed in (i) above, Jim Wheelton declared an interest, and did not take part in the discussion and vote thereon).


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Group as detailed above be endorsed.



(2) THAT the financial position statement 2005/06, in respect of the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget, be noted.

87.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER’S UPDATE

(a)
Current Activities

Julie Blagden submitted a report providing an overview of activities during the past two months, which focused on the following key issues:-

· Executive Group.

· Together Initiative.

· Feedback from Task Groups.

· Petanque Pitch.

· Barton Fairshare.

· New Groups.

· Trailbiking.


(b)
Crime and Disorder
Submitted a report detailing statistics in relation to the key actions of the Salford Crime Reduction Partnership targeting anti-social behaviour during January, 2006.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT anybody wishing to become Members of the various Task Groups, should contact either Julie Blagden or Mike Relph.

88.
LOCAL GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION EMPLOYEE OF THE YEAR AWARD
Mark Reeves reported that Julie Blagden had been nominated by the City Council, and was now one of six finalists for the Local Government Association (LGA) Employee of the Year Award for Public Sector Workers.

The Committee were informed that Julie’s nomination was a result of her work as a Neighbourhood Manager, and her commitment to improve the lives of local people and breaking down barriers and promoting social inclusion.  It was also indicated that Members of the Committee, and the local community, in general, would have the opportunity to support Julie, in voting for her, and details of the way to do this would be circulated in due course.

RESOLVED:
THAT Julie Blagden be congratulated on her success in being selected as one of the six finalists for the LG Employee of the Year Award; and that Members of the Committee be asked to show their support by voting for her.

89.
ECCLES LIFT UPDATE
The Strategic Director of Housing and Planning submitted a report providing a brief update with regard to ongoing works in relation to the LIFT Project in Eccles Town Centre.

 
RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

90.
VENUES FOR FUTURE MEETINGS
Councillor John Pooley suggested that in view that the Committee’s regular meeting venue of the Library would be closed for the foreseeable future, asked whether it was possible for future meetings to be held in different venues, namely the community centres in the various areas which made up the Eccles Community Committee area.

John Matthews also suggested that the possibility of looking at transport to bring people who have difficulty in reaching outlying venues be also investigated.

91.
SPEED MANAGEMENT MEASURES - MONTON ROAD, MONTON VILLAGE
Bruce Thompson referred to the special meeting of the Committee which had been held on 26th April, 2005, to discuss the speed management measures for Monton Road, Monton.  He said although the meeting had been very successful, and residents’ concerns had been acted upon, it would be useful if an indication could now be given as to when the measures would actually be implemented.  

RESOLVED:
THAT the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning be requested to submit a report at the next meeting, providing an update with regard to the speed management measures for Monton Road, Monton, particularly when they would be implemented. 
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